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ABSTRACT 

The purpose of this Report is for the Board to consider the responses received during the public 
consultation on phasing out cash as a means of paying for all licensing fees. 

1. RECOMMENDATION 
 
It is recommended that the Board: -  
 
(i) note the responses received during the consultation period contained within Appendix 

1;  
 

(ii) determine whether cash payments should be phased out as a means of paying for all 
licensing fees;  
 

(iii) if the Board is minded to determine to phase out cash payments, determine the 
length of any phasing out period. 
 

 
2. BACKGROUND 

At the Board’s meeting on 31 October 2019, the Board considered commencing a consultation 
in respect of phasing out cash payments as a means of paying for all licensing fees. The Board 
was not minded to commence such a consultation until consideration had been given to non-
digital consultation methods such as paper consultation forms being provided in ACCESS 
offices throughout Angus. At its meeting on 9 January 2020, the Board agreed to commence 
the consultation after receiving Report No 5/20 found here report  

The reports received by the Board dated 31 October 2019 and 9 January 2020 provided 
comprehensive information regarding why the Board were being asked to consider this issue 
and contained detailed information regarding patterns and trends in relation to cash payments 
received. 

The Board will recall that a decision on this matter was scheduled to be made at its 9 April 2020 
Board Meeting however was delayed due to the Covid-19 pandemic. 

 
3. LICENSING STATISTICS 

 
In relation to all types of applications, the statistics provided previously broadly demonstrate 
that there has been a gradual move away from paying in cash. This appears largely to be down 
to the fact that online applications are more accessible and popular together with an increase 
in those paying by credit or debit card. This is likely to continue to be the trend as the Council 
moves to improve the ability of applicants to apply for licences online. Further; since the COVID-
19 pandemic commenced in March this year, cash payments have not been received with only 
online and telephone payments being accepted.   
 
 

https://www.angus.gov.uk/media/agenda_item_no_8_report_no_520_consultation_on_licensing_no_longer_accepting_cash_as_a_method_of


 
 

4. CONSULTATION RESPONSES 
 
The consultation was advertised online through social media platforms, Facebook and Twitter. 
This was done on more than one occasion throughout the consultation period. The paper 
consultation forms were also placed within the Angus ACCESS offices. Furthermore; licence 
holders were emailed the consultation form and asked to complete and then return it.  
 
Only one response was received by a licence holder who had held a liquor licence with the 
Council. The response detailed that they paid by debit card or BACS and that there would be 
no particular problems if cash payments were phased out. This responder also referred to civic 
licences they had applied for within their response. 
 
An identical consultation was run in relation to civic licences and the response rate was higher 
in relation to these types of licences. On the basis that the consultation was identical, the 
responses to this consultation are also included within this report to ensure that members have 
access to a wider range of views on this issue. Ten further responses were received in relation 
to the civic licences and these have been included within Appendix 1.  
 
Three of the responses received in relation to licences considered by the Civic Licensing 
Committee noted that they would encounter problems if cash payments were phased out in 
relation to licensing. 
 
It is suggested that members have regard to all of the responses received when making an 
informed decision about whether cash payments ought to be phased out. 
 

5. FINANCIAL IMPLICATIONS 
 
Going cashless will result in fewer resources being required to process payments given 
additional time is spent with cash payments compared to other methods of payment. 
 

6. HUMAN RIGHTS IMPLICATIONS 
 
There are no human rights implications as a result of this report. 
 

7. CONCLUSION 
 
In the event the Board agree to phase out cash payments as a means of paying for all licensing 
fees the Board will require to determine what period of time is required to ensure that cash 
payments are phased out. Officers would be able to advertise the changes during the phasing 
out period to ensure that licence holders are aware of the changes.  

 

NOTE: No background papers as defined by Section 50D of the Local Government (Scotland) Act 1973 
(other than any containing confidential or exempt information) were relied on to any material 
extend in preparing this report. 
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